

THE FALCON BOOSTER CLUB, INC.

Meeting Minutes September 28, 2015

- I. <u>Call to Order</u>: The meeting was brought to order by President, Karen Moore at 6:30 p.m.
- II. <u>Administrative Business:</u> Robert Glascock's brother passed away September 28, 2015. Service to be held Friday, September 29, 2015 at 11:00am at Royston's Funeral Home in Marshall, VA

III. Secretary's Reports:

- A. Recording (Penny Grimes): The minutes of the August 24, 2015, meeting were distributed via email to the Booster Club members. A motion was made to accept the minutes. Motion was seconded. All were in favor, motion passed.
- B. Corresponding (Melanie Brown): A Thank you note was received from Tammy Adgate for the flowers she received after the passing of her sister.

IV. <u>Treasurer's Report</u> (Tammy Adgate):

A. Financial Statement and Budget: The budget and financial statement was distributed. Fauquier Bank Checking – \$11,231.35; Savings – \$21,358.73; Accounts Receivable – \$6878.57 (football ads & program sales). All monies have been budgeted. Restricted funds: Petty Cash/Concessions- \$9682.60, Football- \$5192.06, Girls Soccer-\$822.86, Track- \$265.00, Cheerleading- \$112.69, Randy Moore Scholarship-\$815.00, Roy A. Pool Scholarship- \$144.03.

A motion was made to accept the financial statement. Motion was seconded. All were in favor, motion was passed.

V. <u>Committees</u>:

A. Committee Assignments (Karen Moore): Still need volunteers/coordinators for Softball, Boys Soccer and Lacrosse. Please let us know if you are willing to help.

B. Committee Reports:

1. Membership (Mary Kay Anderson): Mary Kay reported that as of tonight we have 111 members (22 are Board Members).

C. Concessions:

- Football (Sharion Rigney): \$2880.00 made from Homecoming game! This is an increase from last year's Homecoming game. There was discussion regarding the purchase of Chick-fil-a sandwiches for the games. It is a very popular item but does not bring in as much revenue as hotdogs and hamburgers. Sharion may consider cutting back on the number ordered for each game.
- Volleyball (Martha Janowski): All is going well. Mr. and Mrs. Janowski split the responsibilities of concessions this year with Sherry Railey.
- 3. Field Hockey: No report

VI. Activities Director

A. Report (Mr. Burton, Principal): All sports going well. Golf has done very well, placing 2nd and advancing to Harrisonburg. Volleyball is looking forward to home games. Field Hockey lost their first game this season and Football looks like they may have a stretch of good games coming up.

VII. Old Business:

- A. Baseball Concessions Repairs (Karen Moore): Fred Lester was contacted for an update. The temporary patch was done to the roof and ceiling tiles were replaced in the restrooms.
- B. Homecoming Parade (Karen Moore): This was the best one yet! Thank you to all that helped. Special "Thank you" to Cissy for the great idea of the goal posts (missing goals) and Melanie for being such a great Falcon!

VIII. New Business:

- A. International Gold Cup Races, October 24, 2015: (Karen Moore) We are in need of volunteers. A notice will be placed on Facebook page. 21 volunteers are needed for the event.
- B. Diana Story (Varsity Volleyball Coach): She thanked the Booster Club for the support shown to the Volleyball team and for the Breast Cancer Awareness shirts that the team will be wearing all week in support for Breast Cancer. She also updated the group on upcoming events.
 - Fundraiser update (Diana Story) SCA Golf Tournament- Friday, October 23rd, Blue Ridge Shadows Golf Course- This is to benefit the FHS Seniors and to help with expenses incurred for Senior Class activities. Notification will be on Facebook. Please let Coach Story know if interested in sponsoring or participating.
 - 2. Pink Week (Diana Story) Breast Cancer Awareness game will be October 8th vs. Liberty High School. There are activities planned including the Teacher Pie in the Face for the teacher raising the most money during lunch periods, Wall of Hope, and hair extensions.
- C. Spirit wear (Mr. Burton, Principal): There was a discussion regarding the sales of spirit wear and the location of the displays/merchandise during home games. Together, the administration and the Booster club will review and try to reach a conclusion as to where and when it would be most beneficial.
- IX. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be a held on Monday, October 26th at 6:30 in the FHS Library. All are welcome.
- X. Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.

Respectfully submitted, Penny Grimes, Recording Secretary